Warwick Band Parents
9/6/16 Meeting Minutes

Executive Board Meeting Agenda

1. Welcome/Call to order by president Mark Myers at 6:32 PM.

2. Approval of last month’s minutes – A motion to approve was made by Karen Myers and seconded by Rusty Dicks.

3. Brief Treasurer’s report by Kyle Buckwalter. The annual report is mostly balanced. It’s off by $47. A motion to approve the report was made by Mike Himmelberger and seconded by Nikki Longer.
Warwick Band Parents Organization

Abbreviated Treasurer’s Report

July and August 2016

July

Checking



Savings




Total 
Starting Balance: $19,866.77

Starting Balance: $2,849.78




Withdrawals:        $    744.59

Withdrawals:

Deposits:               $  5,353.75

Deposits:
   $        .23

Total:                     $24,475.74

Total:

   $2,850.01
      $27,325.76

Withdrawals: scholarship checks/senior tea/trailer parts/returned check

Deposits: pillow fundraiser/elementary band camp

August
Checking



Savings




Total 
Starting Balance: $24,475.75

Starting Balance: $2,50.01




Withdrawals:        $  8,192.42

Withdrawals:

Deposits:               $  5,335.14

Deposits:
   $        .25

Total:                     $21,618.47

Total:

   $2,850.26
      $24,468.73

Withdrawals: pillow deposit/staff checks for elementary band camp/dinkles/bistro set/Mr. Wolfe gift card/office supplies/gong stand/service fee($12 returned check)/plume bag/color guard supplies(fabric/costumes)

Deposits: pillow fundraiser/band camp/Wolfe gift card/craft show fundraiser/dinkles/elementary band camp money

There is no budget print out or itemized report as treasury information is still being uploaded to the CHARMS system.  

Respectfully Submitted: Kyle D. Buckwalter, Treasurer, Warwick Band Parents Organization[image: image1.emf]checking savings total

$15,632.19 2,799.72 $   $18,431.91

B. Revenue (Donations, Trips, Fundraisers ≥ $1,000 Revenue)

Event Date Revenue Expenses Net Profit 13,889.92 $   

Legends: Warwick Competiton  11-Oct-15 2,785.00 $   632.20 $      2,152.80 $  

Pep Stand Income Ongoing 2,384.76 $   731.50 $      1,653.26 $  

Lititz Craft Show Stand 13-Aug-15 2,597.11 $   704.00 $      1,893.11 $  

Fundraisers Ongoing 9,950.00 $   4,873.70 $   5,076.30 $  

Donations At Concerts 3,414.45 $   300.00 $      3,114.45 $  

C. Other Revenue ≤ $1,000 (Individual)

Event Date 538.03 $       

Dry Cleaning Ongoing 1,171.00 $   1,123.75 $   47.25 $       

Competition Meals for Students/Staff Ongoing 1,323.00 $   1,171.25 $   151.75 $     

Photo/Video Ongoing 230.00 $      230.00 $     

WMB Magnets On going 95.00 $        - $           95.00 $       

Interest Ongoing 14.03 $        - $           14.03 $       

D. Expenses (provide detail for all individual expenses ≥ $200 – not included above)

Event Date (10,197.57) $  

Banquet Nov '15 1,850.00 $   4,615.71 $   (2,765.71) $ 

Guard  Ongoing 1,422.52 $   (1,422.52) $ 

Field Show Ongoing 274.42 $      2,094.16 $   (1,819.74) $ 

Maintenance Ongoing - $           888.12 $      (888.12) $    

Clothing Ongoing 967.00 $      1,257.22 $   (290.22) $    

General Ongoing 1,588.60 $   (1,588.60) $ 

Memorial Day Picnic May '16 - $           229.48 $      (229.48) $    

Band Camp Aug '15 - $           564.11 $      (564.11) $    

Senior Tea May '16 50.00 $        453.17 $      (403.17) $    

Spirit Ongoing - $           225.90 $      (225.90) $    

E. Total of Other Expenses ≤ $200

Event Date (691.39) $      

MISC Ongoing 1,440.00 $   1,552.43 $   (112.43) $    

Sewing Support Ongoing - $           90.10 $        (90.10) $      

Leadership Camp Aug '15 - $           111.82 $      (111.82) $    

Insurance Feb '15 - $           167.00 $      (167.00) $    

Website Ongoing - $           60.00 $        (60.00) $      

LLMEA Festival Ongoing 3,315.00 $   3,465.04 $   (150.04) $    

checking savings Total

$19,218.18 2,849.78 $   $22,067.96

Organization Name:  Warwick Band Parents checking bal $19,171.18

Name/Position of individual completing report:Kyle Buckwalter, Treasurer

(PLEASE SUBMIT TO OFFICE OF ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT BY SEPTEMBER 1)

F. Cash End of Fiscal Year – 6/30/2016

Warwick School District Fiscal Year Statement*

Parent Support Groups / Parent Teacher Organizations

A. Beginning Cash Balance – 01Jul2015


4. Brief Director’s report by Eric Rothenberger.  Read by Mark Myers since Eric will be at practice.

I am not here due to the rehearsal that’s happening right now in the stadium. Mr. Tenaglia should be here after he is done at the school board meeting, so he can speak as director once he arrives.

First item of business is a hearty “thank-you” to all who have helped myself and the rest of the staff over the past month. I can say that band camp has been successful only because of everyone’s efforts. 

To further aid the financial health of the Band Parents Organization, all money the band receives for competitions and parades will go directly into the account of the band parents. This is to give me the ability to quickly buy something if there is an immediate need for marching band, and to give Mr. Tenaglia a little flexibility in purchasing items that fit his vision.

For the most part, I am abstaining from making any major decisions or purchases while I am in charge. I will, however, express why I thought the home show did not occur this year, and what we can do to ensure a successful home show next year. Mr. Tenaglia has hosted successful shows in the past, and he is interested in hosting one, if the parents decide to do so.

In order to have a successful competition, it is important to reach out to bands personally to invite them to the show. Phone calls are a lot tougher to ignore than emails. Personal visits are even harder. The new director would be the best person to ensure this happens, but band parents could help too. It would be a good idea when contacting potential bands to mention that Cavalcade has often looked at us as a “model show” in terms of how the show is run, quality of food, quality of facilities, etc. I know that we have made decisions on which competitions to go to in order to avoid shows that have bad hospitality food. Since ours is awesome, we might want to use that as a selling point. One negative that we cannot change is the angle of our press box. Most band directors prefer a box that is close to the field and high up to get a better view of drill. Our press box is low and far away.

Another issue with getting our show to run this year was the date. I recommend an early season or late season show for best results. Homecoming conflicts mean that schools often cannot make a competition in the middle of the season. Cavalcade rules state that there may only be 6 competitions per weekend. It is also common courtesy to avoid weekends that have another show close to you. This means we definitely cannot be on the same weekend as Hempfield (9/16), CV (9/23), or Manheim Central (10/28). It may be a good idea to avoid dates that involve schools a little further away like Wilson (10/21) or Governor Mifflin (11/4). We also might want to think about and avoid any of the dates of the coalition shows, so that some of those bands can come to our competition and perform in exhibition. I do not know when those shows will be. We may want to see if CV will switch weekends and allow us to be on the 23rd. If we are able to talk to Governor Mifflin, I think the weekend before championships is the BEST weekend to host a competition, but I do not know how willing they will be to give up that first weekend in November. To be honest, it will be difficult to avoid all these conflicts. I recommend the 30th of September 2017 as the best possibility that does not conflict with other dates.

Respectfully,

Eric Rothenberger

Old Business

1. Fundraising

a. Sub Sale-We’ll be selling Weiser’s sub coupons for $5 each. The students receive a portion back for each sub sold that goes into their student account (probably about $2).

b. Purple Turtle-Jen Knecht reported for Tracy that we made approximately $80.

2. Truck Updates-The design for the trucks has been approved. It will be the band uniform design.

3. Pillows  & Uniforms– We’ll be receiving a $3 discount on pillows because of the shipping issues but the delivery is pushed back.  We also will receive a $1 refund for each uniform and another snap for each cape which our sewing committee will be working on.
4. Craft Show-We made $2217.89.

New Business

1. Home Show Dates for next year.  It was suggested that September 30, 2017 may be the best date.   We will speak to school soon about dates for next year so that we can decide for sure. A question was put on the table if more bands are going to TOB? Not necessarily and many directors go back and forth between TOB and Cavalcade. 

2. Fundraising Updates

a. Mattress Sale – The company is Creative Fundraising Solutions and there’s no out of pocket cost to us . All that’s needed is a place to set up a show room. The cost of mattresses is about 50% off retail price because there’s no overhead. They project in our area we should sell 20-30 mattresses and earn $100 each. The buyers can choose to have them delivered to their home for $50, or the school for $30, or we can pick up for customers at the warehouse. Old mattresses are not taken or disposed of. This was mentioned to administration but isn’t approved. It was suggested we reach out to Ephrata and Daniel Boone who have done this fundraiser to find out more. 

b. Eric requested to purchase additional shirts that are worn under uniforms because students have lost them already.  Mark asked if someone can buy a pack of black socks to keep as extra and Rusty volunteered. 
c. Chili’s fundraiser – This will be help November 7 & 9 from 11 AM – 11 PM at the Manheim pike location. With each flyer presented Chili’s donates 15% of the sales back to our organization. This is pending approval from administration.

d. Yard signs – The cost will be approximately $175-$200. Kyle made a motion  we use the design on the back of the trucks for the signs taking off Lititz, Pa. and adding Warwick Marching Band and Rusty seconded.
General Board Minutes

1. Welcome/Call to order by Mark Myers at 7:34 PM.

2. Approval of last month’s minutes – A motion was made by Rusty Dicks  and seconded by Mike Himmelberger. 
3. Full Treasurer’s Report by Kyle Buckwalter.  Kyle reports we’re continuing to make progress with getting Charms up and running and we’ve started using Paypal. The annual report is off by $47 but he has to figure out exactly where the problem is. Mark Myers made a motion to approve the report conditional on fixing the $47 discrepancy and Diahann Cascarella seconded . Rick Griswold made a motion to approve this months treasurer’s report and Scottie Griswold seconded.
Warwick Band Parents Organization

Abbreviated Treasurer’s Report

July and August 2016

July

Checking



Savings




Total 
Starting Balance: $19,866.77

Starting Balance: $2,849.78




Withdrawals:        $    744.59

Withdrawals:

Deposits:               $  5,353.75

Deposits:
   $        .23

Total:                     $24,475.74

Total:

   $2,850.01
$27,325.76

Withdrawals: scholarship checks/senior tea/trailer parts/returned check

Deposits: pillow fundraiser/elementary band camp

August
Checking



Savings




Total 
Starting Balance: $24,475.75

Starting Balance: $2,50.01




Withdrawals:        $  8,192.42

Withdrawals:

Deposits:               $  5,335.14

Deposits:
   $        .25

Total:                     $21,618.47

Total:

   $2,850.26
$24,468.73

Withdrawals: pillow deposit/staff checks for elementary band camp/dinkles/bistro set/Mr. Wolfe gift card/office supplies/gong stand/service fee($12 returned check)/plume bag/color guard supplies(fabric/costumes)

Deposits: pillow fundraiser/band camp/Wolfe gift card/craft show fundraiser/dinkles/elementary band camp money

There is no budget print out or itemized report as treasury information is still being uploaded to the CHARMS system.  

Respectfully Submitted: Kyle D. Buckwalter, Treasurer, Warwick Band Parents Organization

[image: image2.emf]checking savings total

$15,632.19 2,799.72 $   $18,431.91

B. Revenue (Donations, Trips, Fundraisers ≥ $1,000 Revenue)

Event Date Revenue Expenses Net Profit 13,889.92 $   

Legends: Warwick Competiton  11-Oct-15 2,785.00 $   632.20 $      2,152.80 $  

Pep Stand Income Ongoing 2,384.76 $   731.50 $      1,653.26 $  

Lititz Craft Show Stand 13-Aug-15 2,597.11 $   704.00 $      1,893.11 $  

Fundraisers Ongoing 9,950.00 $   4,873.70 $   5,076.30 $  

Donations At Concerts 3,414.45 $   300.00 $      3,114.45 $  

C. Other Revenue ≤ $1,000 (Individual)

Event Date 538.03 $       

Dry Cleaning Ongoing 1,171.00 $   1,123.75 $   47.25 $       

Competition Meals for Students/Staff Ongoing 1,323.00 $   1,171.25 $   151.75 $     

Photo/Video Ongoing 230.00 $      230.00 $     

WMB Magnets On going 95.00 $        - $           95.00 $       

Interest Ongoing 14.03 $        - $           14.03 $       

D. Expenses (provide detail for all individual expenses ≥ $200 – not included above)

Event Date (10,197.57) $  

Banquet Nov '15 1,850.00 $   4,615.71 $   (2,765.71) $ 

Guard  Ongoing 1,422.52 $   (1,422.52) $ 

Field Show Ongoing 274.42 $      2,094.16 $   (1,819.74) $ 
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Clothing Ongoing 967.00 $      1,257.22 $   (290.22) $    

General Ongoing 1,588.60 $   (1,588.60) $ 

Memorial Day Picnic May '16 - $           229.48 $      (229.48) $    

Band Camp Aug '15 - $           564.11 $      (564.11) $    

Senior Tea May '16 50.00 $        453.17 $      (403.17) $    

Spirit Ongoing - $           225.90 $      (225.90) $    

E. Total of Other Expenses ≤ $200

Event Date (691.39) $      

MISC Ongoing 1,440.00 $   1,552.43 $   (112.43) $    

Sewing Support Ongoing - $           90.10 $        (90.10) $      

Leadership Camp Aug '15 - $           111.82 $      (111.82) $    

Insurance Feb '15 - $           167.00 $      (167.00) $    

Website Ongoing - $           60.00 $        (60.00) $      
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checking savings Total

$19,218.18 2,849.78 $   $22,067.96

Organization Name:  Warwick Band Parents checking bal $19,171.18

Name/Position of individual completing report:Kyle Buckwalter, Treasurer

(PLEASE SUBMIT TO OFFICE OF ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT BY SEPTEMBER 1)

F. Cash End of Fiscal Year – 6/30/2016

Warwick School District Fiscal Year Statement*

Parent Support Groups / Parent Teacher Organizations

A. Beginning Cash Balance – 01Jul2015


4. Full Director’s Report – Read by Mark Myers, Eric is at practice.
I am not here due to the rehearsal that’s happening right now in the stadium. Mr. Tenaglia should be here after he is done at the school board meeting, so he can speak as director once he arrives.

First item of business is a hearty “thank-you” to all who have helped myself and the rest of the staff over the past month. I can say that band camp has been successful only because of everyone’s efforts. 

To further aid the financial health of the Band Parents Organization, all money the band receives for competitions and parades will go directly into the account of the band parents. This is to give me the ability to quickly buy something if there is an immediate need for marching band, and to give Mr. Tenaglia a little flexibility in purchasing items that fit his vision.

For the most part, I am abstaining from making any major decisions or purchases while I am in charge. I will, however, express why I thought the home show did not occur this year, and what we can do to ensure a successful home show next year. Mr. Tenaglia has hosted successful shows in the past, and he is interested in hosting one, if the parents decide to do so.

In order to have a successful competition, it is important to reach out to bands personally to invite them to the show. Phone calls are a lot tougher to ignore than emails. Personal visits are even harder. The new director would be the best person to ensure this happens, but band parents could help too. It would be a good idea when contacting potential bands to mention that Cavalcade has often looked at us as a “model show” in terms of how the show is run, quality of food, quality of facilities, etc. I know that we have made decisions on which competitions to go to in order to avoid shows that have bad hospitality food. Since ours is awesome, we might want to use that as a selling point. One negative that we cannot change is the angle of our press box. Most band directors prefer a box that is close to the field and high up to get a better view of drill. Our press box is low and far away.

Another issue with getting our show to run this year was the date. I recommend an early season or late season show for best results. Homecoming conflicts mean that schools often cannot make a competition in the middle of the season. Cavalcade rules state that there may only be 6 competitions per weekend. It is also common courtesy to avoid weekends that have another show close to you. This means we definitely cannot be on the same weekend as Hempfield (9/16), CV (9/23), or Manheim Central (10/28). It may be a good idea to avoid dates that involve schools a little further away like Wilson (10/21) or Governor Mifflin (11/4). We also might want to think about and avoid any of the dates of the coalition shows, so that some of those bands can come to our competition and perform in exhibition. I do not know when those shows will be. We may want to see if CV will switch weekends and allow us to be on the 23rd. If we are able to talk to Governor Mifflin, I think the weekend before championships is the BEST weekend to host a competition, but I do not know how willing they will be to give up that first weekend in November. To be honest, it will be difficult to avoid all these conflicts. I recommend the 30th of September 2017 as the best possibility that does not conflict with other dates.

Respectfully,

Eric Rothenberger


Old Business
1. Fundraising

a. Craft Show – Even with closing the stand early because of storms we made $2217.89

b. Weiser sub sale is coming soon. $5 for a ticket and students make about $2 for their account. 

2. Truck Updates – There were issues on the decals for the trucks. We needed a new design and to get approval for it. A call for a motion to approve spending $4000 to get truck decals done was made by Aimee Taylor and seconded by Jen Knecht. 
3. Pillow Status – Pillow delivery was pushed back a month and in turn we receive $3 discount per each. We’ll get the demo pillow back to have on display for Pep Stand to sell. 

4. Uniforms – Mrs. Beears owns the New Street laundry mat and offered to donate the laundry mat and supplies to launder the uniforms. The first date will be Wednesday September 14th at 6:30 PM. The capes are dry clean only and students are encouraged to take good care of them. 
5. Yard Signs – Suggested we take what’s on the back of the trucks minus the Lititz, Pa and add Warwick Marching Band. The cost will be $150-$200.

6. Committer Reports

a. Props – Chaise is going to get covered in a different fabric. 

b. Pit Carts – Will need maintenance before the first competition. 

c. Charms – Working very well and we continue to work out the kinks. 

d. Pep Stand – There’s enough help for this week but we’ll need help September 23 selling ice cream that the Erickson’s will sell to us at cost.  Greco’s will not be available that week.
e. Pep Rally – Nikki Longer will need help with this. 

f. Competition Meals – Please sign up to purchase meals on Charms. You can pay by Paypal, check or student account. 

g. Chaperones – Karen Myers needs 8-10 parents for home games also. Check with her to see if you can help or meet at the band room. She also needs more volunteers for the New Holland Parade September 28th. 

New Business

1. Home Show Dates for Next Year – WEF is requesting the 3rd Saturday in October for story telling at the Middle School.  We need to give them approval per the district which we’ll probably do because we’d like to change the home show date anyway. September 30, 2017 was discussed. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Jen Knecht and seconded by Mike Himmelberger at 8:25 PM.

